CLEE ST. MARGARET PARISH COUNCIL

From the Clerk, Clee St. Margaret Parish Council, Old Post office, Clee St. Margaret, Craven Arms, SY7 9DT


CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 2015


This report will be summarized at the Annual Parish meeting on Monday 11th May 2015. Please come to this meeting if you can. I would like to draw your attention particularly to the following: -

1.	If you are one of the few people for whom we do not have e-mail contact details, and you would like to be informed about, for example, fast broadband, please email us at clee.org.uk@gmail.com, so that we can keep you updated with developments.

2.	The Parish Council has investigated the possibility of purchasing a defibrillator for the village, which might cost up to £2,000. This would involve finding volunteers to be trained in its use. The annual meeting will hear from the West Midlands Ambulance Service on potential benefits and practicalities of the scheme.

3.	As you will probably be aware the Fast Broadband project has moved along a bit. Residents at four or five of our parish addresses are now able to order fibre broadband (albeit a rather slow version). There is likely to be a proposal for a community project, which might involve us spending £20,000 of community funds. If you have views on spending Parish funds on this project, please come to the meeting!


THE PARISH COUNCIL

During 2014/15 the members of the Council were:-

Mr. Mike Hardingham (Chairman)   Mrs. Nesta Heighway (Vice Chairman)
Mr. John Heighway		Mr. David Palmer		Mr. Robert Hughes
Mrs. Vicky Matthews		Mrs. Tamsin Osler	

Councillor Hughes has moved away from the village and has consequently resigned. One further councillor is in process of being co-opted at the time of writing.

Mrs. Joan Palmer is Clerk and responsible Financial Officer. Official communications to the Council, or request for items to be discussed by the Council, should be made to the Clerk by email or post. Members of the Parish are always welcome to contact Councillors if they wish to have matters raised in the Council on their behalf. The Parish Council meets at least six times a year, and all members of the Parish are legally entitled (and welcome) to attend to observe our proceedings. Minutes are posted on the main notice board in the centre of the village and are published on the Community Website (www.clee.org.uk)


FINANCE

The main figures from the Annual Accounts 2014-15 are: -

Income 2014/15:			£11,909
Expenditure 2014/15:			£8,667 + £50,000 investment
Balance at the bank at 31st March’15: £76,705 (£50,000 is fixed-term deposit)
Fund Manager Investments at 31/3/15:	£52,049
[bookmark: _GoBack]

This year, as trailed at last year’s annual meeting, we have moved our long-term investments into funds (principally corporate bonds so far), due to the poor performance of cash deposits. The second tranche of £50,000 is being invested at the time of writing.

Our draft budget for the 2015/16 year assumes overall income of £9,158 and expenditure of £9,025. We are unlikely to ask for a Parish Precept (the local component of council tax) in the foreseeable future.

Please note that the Parish current and deposit accounts are held with Lloyds TSB. Our long term investments are held with Hargreaves Lansdown.
I would like to offer my thanks to Dr. John Bell for acting, once again, as our Internal Auditor.


OTHER PARISH COUNCIL BUSINESS – main points

Hill Management	The Hill Management Forum have had two meetings during the last year and have drafted a policy to govern vehicular use of the Common, in summary that vehicles should not normally be permitted on the Common at all except where the Parish Council is legally obliged to permit access to property, and for the purposes of stock husbandry. Where regular vehicular use is unavoidable, routes should be shared where possible and twin tyre tracks should be laid down by users (subject to relevant permissions) to minimise the resulting damage to the surface of the Common. Parishioners may be aware that there is currently an application to stone the track from the Yeld Gate to Thornwell.

	The Parish Council have continued the recent policy of bracken-crushing and will continue to do so in 2015, together with some limited spraying. The Hill Management Forum will manage this in future.

Planning. 	The Council has a policy of consulting nearby residents when it is asked to comment on planning applications. 

Path Warden.	The Parish Council has been receiving regular reports from our volunteer Path Warden (Annie Day from The Plough). The Shropshire Council Rights of Way team, with Annie and other local volunteers, has been carrying out maintenance on some of the BOATs to improve access for walkers and riders.

Rights of Way. 	The Parish Council is currently reviewing all private rights of way and permitted vehicular routs and will be taking action, where possible, to ensure that our hill management policies are adhered to.

For the record: we last renewed our Statutory Declaration in relation to the Public Rights of Way across the Common in late 2005, and we will need to do it again before the end of 2015.

Mike Hardingham,
 Chairman, April 2015







Clerk : Mrs. Joan Palmer, Old Post Office, Clee St. Margaret, Craven Arms, Shropshire SY7 9DT
Tel: 01584 823 421 email: joan.palmer4@btinternet.com
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